

         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 11th January 2024 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Deborah Wears(DW), Violet Rooke and Debbie Playford(DP)
In Attendance:

Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council 
Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Kathy Smith – Resident

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Blakelaw Ward Cllr Marion Williams 
Blakelaw Ward Cllr Juna Sathian 

01/24. Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Ann Keenan.
02/24. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning for All
· Debbie Playford – Chair of Blakelaw Flats TARA
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling School 
03/24. Grant Applications 

The Clerk advised the community council that there were no applications for funding.
04/24.
Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 
The minutes of the meetings held on the 9th November 2023 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.  The Chair confirmed that most items would be covered as updates throughout the meeting.

It was noted that Community Councillor Violet Roke was in attendance via Zoom and this should be reflected in the “in attendance” part of the minutes. 

EPIC were not in attendance and they had not been seen in the Blakelaw area.  It was confirmed that the EPIC project had limited funding.  DP believed EPIC were undertaking the same role as neighbourhood wardens in the area but this was not the case as other than going in to the community room within Moorland House, EPIC did not go on to the floors within the flats.

Parking continued to be a problem around Hilton Primary more so now since the Blakelaw Centre had introduced a “Parking Eye”.  This was pushing cars out on to Gishford Way meaning that one community councillor was unable to visit his parents as cars blocked the road.
Community Councillor Deborah Wears left the meeting 18:31pm
05/24.
Police Update  

The Police were not in attendance and no update had been received.  Community councillors again expressed their concerns at the lack of Police attendance in the area and at meetings.
06/24.
Community Councillor Update  
There was no update outside of items already on the agenda.
07/24. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update   

Blakelaw Ward Councillors provided an update in relation to the recent bulb planting event in the Blakelaw Park.  The event had been a success with Hilton School and a number of residents attending.  Schools were hoping to become involved in more bulb planting across the area.
The shopping centre subsidence had been fixed but Ward Councillors asked to be notified if any further issues arose.

Further concerns had been raised regarding the Legion Club with Newcastle City Council but no further information was available at this time.

Parking continued to be a problem in the area this had been raised again with Newcastle City Council but at this time no further information was available.

Ward Councillors were dealing with a number of concerns regarding YHN properties but it was hoped once they were back inhouse with the City Council things would improve.  Complaints included cameras being stolen out of the lifts within the 3 blocks of flats.
A number of trees were being cut own across the Newcastle area but not within Blakelaw.  Trees were on a 5 year inspection schedule.   Funding had been found to introduce a new system to enable concerned residents to check the status of trees in their area.  Only diseased trees were currently being removed.

JG queried whether this would be the same for small groups of bushes as they often are left to become overgrown.  Ward Councillors advised that bushes were difficult as it all depended on who owner them.

JG confirmed he had been contacted by residents at Craigmillar Close who had raised concerns regarding Prestige Coaches parking mini-busses in their parking laybys overnight night and during the weekend.  Ward Councillors confirmed they would look in to the matter.

DW re-entered the room at 18.53pm

08/24.
Sub Groups Update 
Community Engagement/Environmental Group

The Clerk updated community councillors regarding the York trip and the Christmas fair.  An application for funding via YHN had been applied for to support a community trip within 2024/25 but as yet no decision had been made.
The Chair updated the community council as to the current position of the Tuesday Trailblazer group, the Christmas lunch had been a success albeit keeping the food warm had been a problem. 
A number of meetings had taken place with regards to the funding of the group when they became standalone however it was all positive and the grant funding had been agreed in principle, there was also the possibility that further funding could be applied for to pay for admin time, the Chair would look in to this, a meeting of the Trailblazer committee was needed to discuss the finer details.  The Clerk confirmed that there had been some access issues in relation to setting up the bank account but it was hoped these would be rectified very soon.

Staffing 

The Staffing group had not met however the Chair and Clerk regularly met and if there were any concerns regarding staffing the Chair should be contacted.

09/24. Financial Matters 

The Clerk took the community council through the financial statement.
Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 10th November 2023 – 11th January 2024

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £23,710.35







Total

  
£24,210.35

Less: Payments;

HMRC (November 2023)





£689.65

Blakelaw Flats TARA (Grant)




£400.00

Urban Doctor (Big River Bakery)




£90.00

Equal Arts (Tuesday Trailblazers)




£300.00

NPS (Newsletters)






£515.00

H Richardson 






£109.85

John Hansford






£675.00

Judith McLellan (The Bread Machine)



£255.00

ROAM Distribution 






£660.00

H Richardson (December 2023 Salary)



£1062.69

HMRC (December 2023)





£400.47

English Martyrs Church





£240.00


Judith McLellan (The Bread Machine)



£55.00

HMRC (January 2024)





£394.07

H Richardson (January 2024 Salary)



1069.09














Total
£6915.82

Income 

Bus Trip (York)






£176.00

Interest







£101.71

Christmas Market & Fair 





£409.80









Total
£17,482.04

Closing balance as at 11 January 2024 (account 2)

£17,482.04

Closing balance as at 11 January 2024 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.


Agree 2024 – 2025 Precept 

The Chair advised that the community council had met to discuss the financial requirements of the community council in 2024 – 2025.  
The Chair advised those in attendance that a significant amount of consideration had gone in to next years budget due to the rise in the cost of goods and services plus the cost of living impacting residents within the parish area and despite a number of reductions being made, it was with great sadness that the community council had AGREED it would be required to put the precept up for next year to £41,500.

The Clerk confirmed she would confirm the precept requirement for the community council with Newcastle City Council.

10/24. Any Other Business 

There was no items of other business 

11/24.
Date, time and venue of next meeting 

The next meeting of the community council will take place on the 8th February 2024, time to be confirmed within the community room at Moorland House.
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